
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— Calvary 
Christian Church in the annex just north 
of the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 
pm, second Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow the Gen-
eral Membership meeting at the Calvary 
Christian Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 
pm, Del City Community Center, second 
Tuesday of the month. 

Greetings Friends and Neighbors,   

 

 Yes I’m writing this out on notebook paper—

my computer crashed. 

 Joe said he was not going to try to decipher 

my hieroglyphics.  There’s no spell check, and I get 

writers cramps easily.  So here we go—The short 

version. 

 School starts August11th—full time in class 

instructions , virtual instruction is a choice and 

masks are NOT required.  Watch school zones—

slow down. 

 Senior only swim at the Del City Public Pool is 

from 11 am to noon, Monday through Friday.  

$3.00 per person—per session. 

 At our August 9th DANWA general meeting, 

we will feature  our melon feast.  Come and enjoy?  

See you then. 

 

 May God bless and keep you and yours 

Ron McCall DANWA President (405) 677-7923

 danwapres@cox.net 

—-———————————————————————————————

—— 

I want to publicly and personally thank the lady who  has picked up trash 
alongside Vickie Dr. during her daily walk.  If more people would take pride 

in doing meaningful duties such as that, Del City would become more 
proud of its residences.  So “THANK YOU MA’AM”  you are certainly  

appreciated!! 
Joe Satterwhite, Editor Del Aire Defender 

From the DANWA President: 
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DANWA Officers, email, and website 

info. 

President -  Ron McCall 405-677-7923 

Email: danwapres@cox.net 

Vice Pres. - James Gordon 405-343-6020 

Email: jasgordon@cox.net 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 405-412-7925 

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net 

Treasurer - Rex Warlick 405-249-5927 

Email rexwarlick@cox.net 

Asst. Treas. - Karla Trude 405-640-9315 

Patrol Capt - vacant 

Email:  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

405-850-2177 Email: dan-

wanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the people 

responsible for getting your newsletters to 

the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—405-501-7080 

District 2: Ron McCall—405-517-0502 

District 3: Jim Highfill—405-206-7457 

District 4: David Ellison—405-641-2193 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

—————————— 
Del City Code Enforcement  

405-670-7379 
codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 

_______________________________ 
 

Del City Animal Control  

Officer Teresa  Touchet 

DCPD—405-677-2443 

—————————————————- 
Del City Customer Service Manager 

bparrott@cityofdelcity.org 

405-670-7380 

mailto:danwapres@cox.net


We could use YOUR HELP!!! 
 

Need block captains for: 
 

Angela Dr. From Angela Circle to Del View (15) 
All of Angela Cir. (6) 

Angela from Oakbrook to Angela Circle (23) 
Contact David Ellison 405-672-7904 

 
—————————————————————— 

 
If you can spare some time, we can use block cap-
tains to help deliver the DANWA newsletter.  Some 
blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, most are 
less than 25 homes.  If you can help with any of 
these please contact any of the District Captains 
above. It takes me about 15 minutes to deliver 23 

and I get a little exercise,. 
 

You don’t have to be a member to volunteer to  
deliver the newsletters. 
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DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 

June 2021  plus City wide stats 

 
Prowler =  0  (0)  [0]  {0} 

 

Vandalism =  1  (3)  [1]  {16} 

42xx Lamar Dr.   06/23/2021 13:17 
 

Larceny =  3  (3)  [5]  {18} 
47xx Bomarc Dr.  06/09/2021 06:47 
44xx S. Sooner Rd. (Apartment) 06/16/2021 12:39 
31xx Oakbrook Dr.  06/19/2021 22:31 
 
Residential Burglary =  1  (0)  [1]  {4}  
47xx Woodview Dr.  06/01/2021 14:14 
 
Robbery/Extortion =  0  (0)  [0]  {0} 
 
Stolen Vehicle =  2  (1)  [4]  {5} 
48xx Kristie Dr. (Apartment) 06/09/2021 15:43 
43xx SE 29th St. (Business) 06/16/2021 08:32 
 
Auto Burglary =  1  (1)  [3]  {8} 
47xx SE 43rd St.   06/18/2021 17:52 
 
Burglary of Business =  0  (0)  [0]  {1} 
 
X = Current Month 
( ) = Prior month counts 
[ ] = Same month prior year 
{} = Del City wide counts for same period 
 

City Crime Statistics 

 
Calls For Service = 4625 
 
Reports Taken = 350 
 
Field Interviews = 135 
 
Total Citations = 494 
 
Total Arrests = 184 

Update on the library, it is up and run-
ning and a very nice looking facility, go 
by and check it out  when you can, I 
think you will be amazed. 
 
Next item is the old library building, that 
will become a  senior center but will 
also be a place for youth to gather. 
 
Eagle Lake is a nice place to relax and 
fish, just be sure and pay your dues. 
 

 
Ladies and gentlemen, 
 I know it is mostly inconvenient to come to a meeting once a month but to be a member of the Del Aire 
Neighborhood Watch Association can sometimes be rather interesting. 
 There are times when we have guests who come and only see 20 people out of 300 plus and wonder are they 
really interested in what goes on at the neighborhood watch meeting. 
 We have had and will continue to have a Legislator, Mayor, City Manager, Planning Commission spokesman, 
storm water/waste management professional, Fire Chief, Police, Animal Control Officer (for your animal questions) you 
name it we have your interest in mind if you only let us know. 
 Then there are the Ice cream social (last month), Melon (this month) eating competition (oh, just good food) 
snacks monthly with coffee and water provided.  Come on out and join us and meet your neighbors. 
 Many times there is information known ahead of time that might be of interest and helpful to you. 
     Respectfully,  Joe Satterwhite, Editor 
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Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  
Service 

43 years in Del City 
4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 
677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 
Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz 
www.nolens.biz 

Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid  

advertisements and are considered a public service. 

Del City Storage  
 

677-0795  
 

1 block East of Sunnylane 
4321 S.E. 33 rd St.  

Del City, Okla. 73115 

 
Climate Control Available 

Office Hours 9:30 am—5:30 pm Mon—Fri 
Office space available 

12/21 
11/21 

Malone’s Property Management Inc. 
4301 S.E. 41st St. 

Del City, OK 73115 
405-670-1411 Office 

405-670-1454 fax 
malonespropmgt@hotmail.com 

 
Whatever your home needs are,  

Malone’s can handle them. 
We can Manage your property—Give us your 

headache 
We can rent you a property 
We can sell your home or 

We can find your forever home 
Whatever your needs, we can help 

 
Office hours: 

M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm 

OLD GLORY 
 
I am reminded that there are American Flags that need to 
be properly disposed of, not just throw them in the trash 
but ceremonially and in a dignified fashion of respect.  

United States Flag Code (4 USC Sec 8 Para (k) amended 7 July 1976 states: “The Flag, when it is 
in such condition that it is no longer a fitting emblem of display, should be destroyed in a dignified 
way, preferably by burning.”  Don’t throw it in the trash or just burn it like you see protestors doing in 
the street, but destroyed in a dignified way.  The easiest way is to donate it to the American Legion, 
Veterans of Foreign Wars, Boy Scouts, or the Girl Scouts.  Another way is to fold it properly, place it 
in a dignified box and bury it, saying a few words if you  wish or even saying the Pledge of Alle-
giance.  Finally, if you prefer, please bring it to the DANWA general meeting and give it to Joe 
Satterwhite or Rex Warlick and we will make sure they are taken care of properly.  Thank you and 
God Bless America. 
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Neighbor’s remind the people who mow your lawns to NOT BLOW THE GRASS 
CLIPPINGS IN THE STREET.  Think about this for one second—it makes your 
area and your neighbor’s area look like crap with grass in the street, it’s not 

courteous to your neighbor, it’s your grass, keep it, that is to say have the lawn 
care people blow it back in your yard and it will return some nutrients to your 

lawn, especially if you fertilize. 

Last as outlined below: 

Stormwater Pollution Prevention:  

Grass Clippings Do not blow leaves and grass into the storm drains or ditches—Dumping leaves and grass 
clippings into the stormwater system affects streams. The increase in nutrients associated with grass clip-
pings can cause algae growth, which can kill fish and other aquatic life. Keep this grass waste out of storm 
drains. 

Try the following: 

1. RETURN TO LAWN—it is best to leave grass clippings uncollected on the lawn so that they are recycled, 
contributing to soil organic matter and supplying part of the fertilizer needs of the lawn. Adopt a mowing 
schedule to keep clippings short enough to filter through growing grass and not remain as a mat on top of the 
lawn. Research and experience indicate that only 1/3 of the grass length should be removed during mowing. 
Never allow the lawn grass to double its height between mowing. This approach not only eliminates clipping 
collection and disposal problems, but also can contribute to improvement of the lawn. Clippings are not a 
cause of thatch in lawns. Instead, thatch is formed primarily from a dense accumulation of grass roots and 
stemmy material. Returning clippings along with the proper mowing frequency will not increase disease prob-
lems. Use caution when removing collection bags from mowers. Some machines are not designed to operate 
safely without a bag or other attachment in place.. Check with your equipment supplier if you are unsure if 
your mower can operate without a collection bag. 

2. GARDEN MULCH—Grass clippings can be used as garden mulch. To reduce any tendency to protect 
slugs, clip�pings can be dried in the sun and a day prior to being used in this way. Clippings can be spread 
on garden soil to check weed growth, reduce soil spattering and crusting, moderate soil temperatures, etc. As 
a precaution, do nut use grass clippings from herbicide-treated lawns until after two grass cuttings have been 
made. 

3. SOIL INCORPORATION– clippings can serve as a source of organic matter for soil improvement when in-
corporated into the garden. 

4. BACKYARD COMPOSTING—grass clippings can be composted, especially when used in a backyard leaf 
composting pile. However, grass has high nitrogen content, a much higher demand for oxygen than leaves, 
and a tendency to mat, which reduces the passage of oxygen. Composting piles containing grass clippings 
can become anaerobic. This, in turn, can produce strong, unpleasant odors. These odors are particularly no-
ticeable when the pile is disturbed. Because of these problems, grass clippings should not be composted 
alone, but rather mixed with composting leaves. One must be aware, odors, and reduce the rate of decompo-
sition. The objective is to keep the material aerobic. Also, ensure that excess nitrogen is not given off as am-
monia, do not add more than 1 part fresh grass clippings to 3 parts partially composted leaves. The resulting 
compost can be used as soil amendment, as mulch for gardens, flower and shrub beds, or as a potting me-
dium.  


